

Stonecrest Homes Association

Newslotter

stonecresthomesassoc.com



SHA Board of Directors

President
Mark Hausman 261-8667

Vice President
David Sandy 233-4177

Treasurer
Gail Cunningham 232-3071

Dottie Nash 279-8136

Mike Putnam (515) 570-2049

Nancy Selecman 273-8231

Kim Westhoff 752-8129

Stonecrest Homes Association Quarterly Board Meetings:

Monday, November 5, 2018

Monday, February 4, 2019

7:00 p.m. East Hills Library lower level meeting room Stonecrest residents are invited and encouraged to attend.

> We welcome any concerns or suggestions. Please email agenda items to: sha64506@sbcglobal.net

Annual Free Fall Yard Waste Pick-up

Saturday, December 1, 2018

Starting at 8:00 a.m.

(not at the curb by 8:00 a.m. will not be picked up!!)

WHAT'S "OK"

Yard Waste ONLY
... in biodegradable paper bags
. or cans no larger than 30 gallon
that can be dumped

.. Limbs & Branches
(no longer than 48 inch
bundled lengths & and
18 inches in diameter)...
(Limbs & branches NOT bundled will
NOT be picked up!)

What's NOT "OK"Garbage, trash

Halloween Security
We will again have
a St. Joseph police
officer patrolling
Stonecrest on
Halloween.





PRSRT STD
U.S. Postage
PAID
Permit No. 173

Return Service Requested

From the President. . . Fall Greetings!

As the seasons change, so do many other things. After 28 plus years as Executive Secretary of Stonecrest Homes Association, Diane Slentz is retiring to spend well deserved time relaxing and being with family. We cannot begin to thank Diane for her years of time and diligence in keeping SHA on track and the SHA board focused on key concerns. The current and past board members and I want to give a huge <a href="mailto:thereby: the things of the thi

We will be planning a retirement farewell for Diane at the Annual Meeting in May. In the meantime, if any SHA Homeowners has an opportunity, please thank Diane for her years of service to SHA. Over the past couple of months, Diane has been reviewing the many daily tasks and responsibilities required of the position with our new Executive Secretary, Jane Hausman. All contact information (email address) will remain the same. The board welcomes Jane and expects a smooth transition based on Jane's extensive business experience, but please be patient, as it will be difficult to replace Diane's 28 years of SHA involvement.

On a different note, as Fall and Winter approach please make every effort to ensure your yard light is in working order. Lighting is important to you and your neighbors' security and safety. Please feel free to contact me or any board member with questions or concerns. Happy Fall and enjoy the cooler weather!

Mark Hausman, SHA President